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Ryan Harriman, Planning Manager 
City of Mercer Island Community Planning & Development 
9611 SE 36TH Street  
Mercer Island, WA 98040 
Via E-Mail:  ryan.harriman@mercerisland.gov 

November 7, 2022 

Re: File No. SUB21-008 – Koneru Short Plat 
Dear Mr. Harriman: 
We represent JMK Homes, LLC with regard to the above-referenced application.  I am writing in 
response to your Request for Information dated October 12, 2022, specifically: 

the Applicant was informed via email that whether the private access road is in a tract or 
an easement, these arrangements often limit the ability to add new lots – unless the 
underwriting document is amended to include such. At the next submittal, the applicant 
shall submit evidence that they can legally add an additional lot to the use of this private 
access road. 

The easement in question was contained in that certain Partition Agreement dated October 17, 
1968, and recorded under King County Recording number 6426307.  In that agreement, the owners 
agreed that the underlying properties would be subject to, and benefitted by, an ingress and egress 
easement over the roadway.  The easement contained no restrictions on subdivision or limits on 
what portions of the benefitted properties could use the easement.  Easements without such specific 
limitations continue to serve subdivision of the original benefitted lots.  See Clippinger v. Birge, 
14 Wn.App. 976, 547 P.2d 871 (1976).   
In the case at hand, the easement originally benefitted two lots. Those two lots have been 
subdivided and the easement currently benefits 12 lots.  There is no prohibition against it serving 
future subdivided portion of these lots.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any further 
questions.  Thank you.   
Sincerely, 

 
Vicki E. Orrico 
Direct Tel:  (425) 467-9968 
Email:  orrico@jmmklaw.com 
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